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DANCING  THE  NIGHT AWAY 

NEW YEARS  
EVE 2016 

 



TROPICS MOBILE HOME PARK CLUBS 

 
TROPICS RESIDENTS' CLUB MEETING 

2ND THURSDAY OF THE MONTH 
IN CLUBHOUSE @7PM 

PRESIDENT: RICHARD STOLL 
408 839-3358 

 

B BUG FRIDAY NIGHT MOVIE 
DOORS OPEN 5:30PM  

MOVIE STARTS 6:30PM 
LOCATED NEXT TO THE LAUNDRY ROOM 

AND "SPLIT ENDS BEAUTY SALON" 
102 PALM DR.  

TROPICS POTLUCK 
DISH TO PASS 

FIRST SUNDAY OF THE MONTH 
5:30PM AT THE CLUBHOUSE 

STEVE EVANS 386-0506 

BINGO - EVERY WEDNESDAY 
DOORS OPEN 4:30PM 

EARLY 6:30PM 
REGULAR GAME 7PM 
SNACK BAR 5:30PM 

MELODY PETERSON 266-2607 
OR RICHARD STOLL 

CRAFT CLUB 
EVERY MONDAY 

2PM IN THE CLUBHOUSE 
TINA MARIA 489-5749 

TROPICS TRAVELERS 
SEE FLYERS IN CLUBHOUSE  

CATHY LIGHTHILL 471-7053 

TROPICS COFFEE CLUB 
MON-FRI 8:30AM IN CONFERENCE RM 

JACKIE HILL 489-4388 

TROPICS SPRING CHICKENS 
EVERY TUESDAY AND THURSDAY 

8:30AM IN CLUBHOUSE 
CAROLYN HOPPES 489-6894 

FIT 2B HEALTHY 
EVERY MON, WED, & FRI 1PM 

SEE CALENDAR OR FLYERS IN CLUB-
HOUSE  

B BUG COMPUTER CENTER 
MON-FRI 8AM-12:30PM 

B BUG BUILDING 102 PALM DR. 
LARRY CORNELL 487-1040 

GENEALOGY CIRCLE 
THE 3RD THURSDAY OF THE 
MONTH 
1:30PM IN THE CONFERENCE ROOM 

TROPICS CERAMICS CLUB 
1ST TUESDAY OF THE MONTH 

2PM IN THE CONFERENCE ROOM 
FOR MORE INFO 

CALL MELODY PETERSON 266-2607 



COMMITTEES 

BREAKFAST CHAIR RICHARD STOLL 408-839-3358 

HOUSE FACILITIES LORIS COOK 489-7027 

POTLUCK 
STEVE EVANS 

BEA BARTZ 
386-0509 
489-6388 

SUNSHINE HELEN CUMMINS 421-6309 

LIBRARY BEA BARTZ 489-6388 

EMERGENCY COMMUNICATIONS 
BRAVOBEN 

TINA MARIA  
489-5749 

SENIOR CITZENS - CITY HALL ANITA ROQUE 471-2815 

WELCOMING COMMITTEE 
NIKKI BRACKEN-POE 

CAROLYN HOPPES 
489-6894 

RESIDENT'S CLUB 
 AUDITING COMMITTEE 

DARLENE CORNELL 
RICK HENRY 

ROBERT HISLE 

972-0366 
487-7817 

RESIDENTS ACTIVITIES  
AND ENTERTAINMENT 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS SEE BOARD PH # 



TROPICS RESIDENTS' CLUB INC. 
33000 ALMADEN BLVD: UNION CITY, CA 94587 

2016-2017 OFFICERS  

PRESIDENT: RICHARD STOLL richard@the-tropics.net 

VICE PRESIDENT: FRAN EIKENBERG francis@the-tropics.net 

SECRETARY: CAROL O'QUIN carol@the-tropics.net 

TREASURER: BARRY LEPENDORF barry@the-tropics.net 

2016-2017 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

STEVEN EVANS  
steve@the-tropics.net 

JERRY AGUILAR 
jerry@the-tropics.net 

PATRICIA HARRIS 
patricia@the-tropics.net 

CAROLYN HOPPES 
carolyn@the-tropics.net 

SARGENT AT ARMS: JAYME OJEDA         jayme@the-tropics.net  

BREEZE EDITOR: TINA MARIA 
SUBMIT ARTICLES TO EMAIL: tropicsbreeze@gmail.com 

TROPICS CLUBHOUSE OFFICE 

ONSITE MANAGER: NANCY PAYNE AND MIGUEL CARRILLO 

PHONE #: 510 471-8550 
MON-FRI 9AM-4:30PM 

THE ANSWERING SERVICE WILL 
RESPOND  

TO AFTER HOUR CALLS 

PARK SECURITY 
C&C SECURITY INC. 

1800 443-8000 
WHEN C&C SECURITY IS ON DUTY HERE 9PM TO 

6AM. 
RESIDENTS CAN CALL 713-1260TO SPEAK TO 

THE GUARD ON DUTY FOR EMERGENCY ISSUES.  

POLICE NON-EMERGENCY 
510 471-1365 M-F 9AM-5PM 

911 AT ALL OTHER TIMES. 

mailto:richard@the-tropics.net
mailto:francis@the-tropics.net
mailto:carol@the-tropics.net
mailto:barry@the-tropics.net


February Message 
 

 Welcome February and Love is in the air! After all Valentine’s Day 
is only a few days away. Make sure you enjoy the red topped crêpe for 
breakfast. Bring your dance valentine to Big Band Dinner and dancing. 
Enjoy the month of LOVE. The Board wishes everyone a lot of love and 
thank you for the first six months of support of our activities. 
 We have many things to finish in the last 6 months we are in office. 
We just voted to support the drainage problem at 37 Palm. There are finally bids com-
ing in to replace or stop the leak in the dining room. Speaking about maintenance, we 
all welcome Miguel as Maintenance Manager. 
 We need to address take-out orders at breakfast and events. Breakfast and event 
dinners are for getting people together and interact with their fellow residents. Take-out 
orders will be allowed after everyone in the hall is served. If you are taking food to 
someone else, they must have a ticket. Do not surrender the ticket when you come up, 
but hold onto it until you are ready to leave. Then surrender the ticket and get a to-go 
container. Thank you for your cooperation. 
 If you buy or receive a free ticket and find out you will not be able to attend, 
please turn the ticket in ASAP. Food is ordered per the number of tickets given out. 
Please get your tickets early. I am your best bet to get a ticket and at all events. The 
Christmas dinner we had 8 tickets not returned. At $16 per ticket that is $128 we could 
have used for other things. 
 One more thing before I stop. If you do not want your picture taken for the 
breeze or the picture wall, tell the photographer or sign the sheet when you check in. 
Hopefully you all have a month of LOVE with your valentine.        

 

GENEALOGY CIRCLE 

 

THE 3RD THURSDAY OF THE MONTH 

 

MEETINGS ARE IN THE CLUBHOUSE @ 1:30PM 



MILLENNIUM MEMO 
 
In case you missed the puffs of white smoke rising from the Clubhouse Chimney, we are 
happy to announce the appointment of Miguel Carrillo to succeed Jim Woock as your 
Maintenance Manager. 
 

We think you’ll be very happy with Miguel. He has been the Maintenance Supervisor at 
other manufactured home communities—most recently Spanish Ranch in Hayward--has 
years of experience and comes with strong references. Miguel’s background is in con-
struction but he’s handled everything from gas certification, pool maintenance & street 
paving to transformer work—the electrical ones, not the video game. 
 

Miguel is bi-lingual (Spanish/English) and has a ―calm and happy demeanor,‖ something 
pretty valuable at The Tropics. After all, you know how some of you can be at times. 
 

Give Miguel a warm welcome as he settles in to his new position—and thanks to the en-
tire Tropics Staff & Residents Club Board for keeping things running smoothly in Jim’s 
absence. 
 

Your Reward for Conserving Water… 
 

…is a 25% increase in water rates, according to a notice from the Alameda County Wa-
ter District. The District will take action on this at its Feb. 9 Meeting. The new charges go 
into effect March 1, with an additional 5% increase in 2018. 
 

We don’t like this either but I’m just the messenger. You can comment on this at 
www.acwd.org/rateproposal by Feb. 9. They claim they’d love to hear from you. 
 

Per the Notice, water charges for the average residential customer will increase by 
$11.94/month, or $23.87 per bi-monthly bill. The reason for the increase: ―to address the 
significant revenue loss as a result of the drought.‖ Translation: your conservation efforts 
cost the District money. They hate it when that happens. 
 

We’ve gotten lots of rain this year, so surely rates will go back down when the drought is 
over, won’t they?  Yeah—I’m holding my breath too. 

CONTINUED ON TOP OF NEXT PAGE 

http://www.acwd.org/rateproposal


Manager’s Corner for February 2017 
 

How’s the New Year’s Resolutions going?    
Mine were easy to keep – didn’t make any.  Easier that way. 
 

We are pleased to inform you we have a new Maintenance Manager,  
Miguel Carrillo.   Please stop by and say hello.   He has some great  
ideas for our community and we are looking forward to working 
with him. 
 

A resident on Palm Drive saw a coyote last week by the creek.  Be 
aware of the wild life close by and do not leave cat or dog food outside that would attract 
them.  Remember, dogs must be on a leash and cats indoors only is the Park Rule. 
 

Reminders:  
 

 Please advise the office if your phone number has changed.  We have had occasion to 
call residents and numbers are not in service.   

 The parking rules have not changed and you must have a permit to park in visitor 
parking from 2am – 6am.    

 When writing checks for rent please do not write over the routing numbers as they 
will not scan and possibly cause your rent to be late. 

 
 

That’s all folks, 
Nancy Payne 
Resident Manager 

On a Happier Note… 
 

Stacee Price—she’s with SPARC, our resident services partner—announced that the De-
cember re-launch of the Food Bank was such a success that the Tri-City Volunteers have 
agreed to keep the Food Program going, probably on a twice/month schedule. 
 

Kudos to the Tri-City folks for giving us another chance—and to Beatriz Corley (271 Oa-
hu) & Lua Poe (232 Jamaica) for volunteering. We need all the help we can get for this. 
 

That’s not all. SPARC has at least 3 more events upcoming: 
 

 Feb. 18: Multi-Topic Health Workshop with breakout sessions, 10AM-11:30AM. 
 April 29: Spring Fling clothing exchange. That was a big success last year. 
Sometime in June or July: a Health Open House, in partnership with Tri-City. 
 

Welcome Miguel, let the Water folks know what you think of them, thanks to Stacee for 
all SPARC does at The Tropics…and have a Happy Valentine’s Day!  
George Turk 



 

WELCOME A NEW NEIGHBOR 
 
 

544 CUMANA CIR—ROBERT & ANA SANBORN 
 

453 MAKAHA CIR—CHAD & JULIE ENGSTROM 
 

316 KAUAI CIR—HENRY & CHRISTINE HOLMES 

 
 

 
WISHING YOU A SPEEDY RECOVERY 

 
 

HALF THE PARK HAS EITHER A COLD OR THE FLU! 

 
 

OUR SYMPATHY GOES OUT TO THE FAMILY OF:  
 

Judy Kinel—252 Molokai Cir—Passed in 7/2016 
 

David Kuly—306 Kauai Cir—Passed on 12/21/2016 
 

Nancy Ortega—176 Kona Cir—Passed on 12/25/2016 
 

Dana Bilbiglia—202 Hawaii Cir—Passed on 1/1/2017 



Getting to know your Neighbor—Alva McLain 
By Tina Maria  

 

 Alva was born in Roseville, California. She was 
the youngest in her family of a brother and 2 sisters. 
She graduated from Lowell High School. Alva has al-

ways lived in Northern California. She says, she has 
lived in Roseville, Auburn, San Francisco, Berkley, 

San Mateo and now Union City.  
 Alva met her husband, Charles, while learning 
to drive, He was her driving instructor! She must of 

passed driving school, They were married in 1964. 
They enjoyed traveling together. Alva tells of just 

deciding to get in the car and go down the road for 
the weekend, sightseeing throughout California.  
 Alva retired from working 41 years at the Fed-

eral Reserve of San Francisco. Her hobbies include 
reading, gardening, crafts. 

 After Charles passed away, Alva and her niece were driving in the area   
and decided to stop and look at the mobile home she lives in now. Once Al-
va seen the backyard, she fell in love with it.  That was 12 years ago. You 

can usually find Alva working her green thumb in the backyard. I have seen 
her backyard and it is so welcoming with her plantings and feeders.  Living 

along the creek, you get little critters visiting you also, she says. Deer, rab-
bits, turkeys, pheasants, possums, playful squirrels, and of course skunks, 

just to name some visitors she has had over the years.  
 Working in the garden and being with her animals are her favorite 
things to do. However, Alva also enjoys the different activities going on in 

the clubhouse. You will find her at the Craft class, Spectrum luncheons, Ex-
ercise Class and the other Residents’ Club Events. She is the smiling lady 

wearing the decorative hat.  
  







NIGHT FULL OF MUSIC 
FROM THE 40’S AND 50’S 

SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 25TH 
DOORS OPEN @ 5:30 PM 

DINNER SERVED @ 6:00 PM 

DINNER MENU 
 

CHICKEN PICCATA ON A BED OF RICE 
STEAMED VEGETABLES 

DINNER ROLL  
DESSERT 

 

 
TICKETS 

 
AVAILABLE THROUGH WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 22ND  

RESIDENTS $ 5.00 EACH/GUEST $ 10.00 EACH 
TICKETS AVAILABLE AT: SNACK BAR, COFFEE CLUB,  

BREAKFAST, SPECTRUM & GENERAL MEETING 
SEE RICHARD STOLL FOR TICKETS 

 



Advisory: Weather Alert—Being Prepared! 
 
 
After nearly eight years of drought we are approaching 

a normal water table here in the Bay Area. Last month 

there was heavy rain fall overflowing levies resulting in 

flooding. Your safety is dependent upon good responsi-

ble planning. Listed below is a check off list which will 

prepare you for extreme weather conditions around your home: 

 Make sure your cell phone is charged 
 Freeze plastic containers filled with water to make blocks of ice that can 

be placed in your refrigerator and freezer during an outage to prevent food 
from spoiling 
 Pick up loose leaves before the storm to reduce risk of street flooding; 

monitor grates to keep water flowing 
 Prepare a simple emergency kit: a flashlight, battery-operated clock, ex-

tra batteries, manual can opener, supply of bottled water 
 During an outage, use battery-operated flashlights, and not candles, due 
to the risk of fire. If you must use candles, keep them away from drapes, 

lampshades and small children. Do not leave candles unattended 
 Have a battery-operated radio or television to get news reports with es-

timated times that electricity will be restored in case of power outage. 
 Assume any downed line is “energized” and stay away. Do not remove 
fallen tree limbs or other debris from lines 

 Refrain from removing manhole covers to relieve flooding on streets and 
intersections 

 Have a list of all contact information for local emergencies such as con-
tacting PG&E for power outages. 

 

If you need sandbags to prepare for flooding around your home, Public 
Works has sandbags available for Union City residents and business-
es.  They’re at the visitor parking area outside of the 

Public Works Maintenance Facility; located at 34650 
7th Street, Union City. 

 
Prepare for the storms be proactive and not a victim. 

We are all responsible for ourselves!  
 

Have a safe 2017 your Emergency Communications 
staff is always looking out for you.  

Bravo Ben  



WEDNESDAY FEB 15TH 
Queso Smothered Chicken Dinner  

$5.00 

Hamburgers...$3.00 
French Fries……….75¢ 
Cheese Burgers.$3.50 
Sweet Fries…….$1.50 
Hot Dog 
Or Polish Dog...$2.50 
Onion Rings…...$2.00 

Grilled Cheese.$2.00 
Chips/nuts...50¢ 
Grilled Ham & 
Cheese……...$2.50  
Nachos …………….75¢ 
Tuna or Egg Sand-
wich $2.50  
Salad/veggie Plate 
50¢ 
Veggie Burger..$3.00 
Add Chili………….50¢ 
Grilled Chicken 
Sand.$3.00  
Devil Eggs………...25¢ 



 
TROPICS TRAVELERS  MARCH 7, 2017 TRIP 

                    RENO 2 NIGHT STAY 

       AMTRAK SIERRA SCENIC TRAIN TRIP 
 



Saturday, February 11 
8:30 — 8:45 am 

Strawberry Crepe 
Patty Sausage 

Scrambled eggs 
And your favorites 

 
       $3 at door 



Our club meetings are always held on the first Tuesday of every month 
at 2:00 pm in the club house conference room.  Anyone can attend and sit 
in on our meetings and also meet some active members of the club before 
or after the meeting.  If you are thinking about joining or want to ask 
some questions or just get a tour of the ceramic room, this is an oppor-
tune time. There are no meetings in July or August  for summer break & 
no meetings in December as we have a Christmas Party. The ceramics 
club is generally open everyday from Noon to 2:00 pm with a member or 
several members working on their projects. Anyone who is interested in 
our club is welcome to stop by and take a look at some of the ceramics 
that are finished & some are pieces we are still 
working on. 

B BUG NEWS FOR FEBRUARY 2017 
TAX PREPERATION AT THE B BUG  

STARTS IN FEBRUARY 
CALL THE B BUG FOR AN APPOINTMENT 

1(510) 487-1040  8:00AM - 12:30PM  
2016 TAXES  

 

The software for preparing federal and state income tax-
es has been changed for the 2016 tax returns. There 

may be a few glitches in the new software; thus,  

IRS may not process returns as fast as before (i.e., refund may not be in your 
account within two - three weeks). IRS will spot check returns in an attempt to 
catch software errors early. 
 

In addition, we are unsure if your tax information will ‘automatically’ roll over to 
the new software system.   

Please bring your 2015 tax returns to your appointment  
(especially if you had a carry-forward loss or itemized). 

 
Sorry for any inconvenience this may cause.  

You can call the following senior member for a 
view of the ceramic shop and or just to ask 
questions. Feel free to call Melody Peterson at 
266-2607 or if she is not available, we will  ask 
another training member  too help you. 



BOARD MEETING 
FIRST THURSDAY OF 

EVERY MONTH @ 7PM 

TROPICS RESIDENTS’ CLUB   
MEETING SECOND THURSDAY  

OF EVERY MONTH @ 7PM 

C
O

M
E
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O
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GET PARK NEWS 
FIRST HAND! 

LET 
YOUR 
VOICE 

BE 
HEARD 



NOTES FROM YOUR EDITOR:  

 Looking for “Getting to know your Neighbor” articles. 
Have a friendly chat with your neighbor and work on the 
articles together. submit the article at trop-
icsbreeze@gmail.com. Who knows you might be sur-
prised what you find out about your neighbor! We look 
forward to hearing from you.  

 Thank you Residents for submitting photos of our fun 
events. If you have photos and you would like to share them in The Breeze, 
please email the photos to tropicsbreeze@gmail.com.  

 Please submit your article NO later than 6pm on the 10th of every month to the 
Breeze email address: tropicsbreeze@gmail.com.  

 We welcome all articles from our residents as space allows. The only require-
ment is that your article not be political or personal in nature. They will be in-
serted as space allows with consideration given to content and quality.  

  We are trying to limit the inserts. Please have flyers and articles in by the dead-
line. If you wish to submit a flyer after the deadline, you must be present to help 
insert into the Breeze Magazine. Please include your name and phone number so 
I can notify you when the magazine arrives, you can come with your volunteers 
and help with inserting the flyer.  THANK YOU  

HAPPY VALENTINES DAY  

=========================================================== ==== 

Read the Breeze on our website: www.the-tropics.net 
========================================================== ==== 

A BIG THANK YOU GOES OUT TO: THE MANY VOLUNTEERS WHO COME OUT ON A 
MOMENTS NOTICE WHEN THEY RECEIVE THE PHONE CALL THAT THE BREEZE 
MAGAZINE HAS ARRIVED AT THE CLUBHOUSE. YOU HELP INSERT FLYERS IN THE 
MAGAZINE IF NEEDED, SORTING THE MAGAZINES INTO THEIR RIGHTFUL BAGS TO 
DELIVER TO OUR WONDERFUL DISTRIBUTORS WHO TAKE THE TIME TO BRING US 
OUR BREEZE MAGAZINE TO YOUR DOORSTEP. YOU ARE ALL SO AWESOME!! 

 - WANT TO HELP? - JUST GIVE ME A CALL TINA MARIA 489-5749 -  



DISTRIBUTION OF THE TROPICS BREEZE 

Distributor List #1 - If any problems, please call Roger Taylor 489-6747  

RTE MAG # DELIVERY VOLUNTEER PH # STREET 

1 24 134 HANA, MORRIS CARMICHAEL 471-7770 
Acapulco, Polynesia, 

Palm Dr 149-150 

2 14 119 MANDRONE WAY, TOM CHITWOOD  489-2103 Madrone 

3 12 131 HANA WAY, ROGER TAYLOR 489-6747 Hana Way 

4 15 482 HOYA,  CAROLYN HOPPES 489-6894 Hoya Way 

5 21 489 SEEMA CIRCLE, RAY MILLER 475-1950 Seema & Kawella 

6 18 373 TROPICANA WAY, CARL HUGHES 471-5020 
387-403 Tropicana & 

33001 Almaden 

7 19 373 TROPICANA WAY, ALLISON HUGHES 471-5020 368-386 Tropicana 

8 43 443 SAMOA WAY, RICK HENRY 487-7817 Lanai, Samoa, Cumana 

9 14 528 TRINDAD CIRCLE, VIRGIL LEWIS 324-1773 Trinidad 

Distributor List #2 - If any problems, Please call Michael O'Quin at 265-4091 

RTE MAG # DELIVERY VOLUNTEER PH # STREET 

10 31 192 HAWAII CIRCLE, RALPH BALESTRA 487-8051 HAWAII 

11 18 264 MOLOKAI, ART TIPTON 381-6646 HULA 

12 18 238 JAMAICA, GLORIA LOVATO 324-0071 JAMAICA 

13 18 284 OAHU, NICK BUENO 675-0677 OAHU 

14 21 51 PALM DR., IRV MAYER 487-0235 PALM DRIVE 40-60 

15 41 265 MOLOKAI, STEVE EVANS 266-2607 
MOLOKAI, PALM 

DRIVE 86-109 

16 25 70 PALM, MICHAEL O'QUIN 265-4091 PALM DRIVE 61-85 

17 18 57 PALM, CHRISTINA DEMELLO   MAUI 

18 18 313 KAUAI, J.J. LIBBON 366-4270 KAUAI  

Distributor List #3 - If any problems, Please call Tina Maria 489-5749 

RTE MAG# DELIVERY VOLUNTEER PH# STREET 

19 19 12 PALM DRIVE, CAROL LOWE 324-1985 PALM DR. 1-19 

20 20 26 PALM DRIVE, DIANE STEELE 471-1750 PALM DR. 20-39 

21 25 
336 WAIKIKI,  

CHRISTINA VAN REMOORTEL 
675-9021 WAIKIKI 

22 22 363 TAHITIAN, HAZEL CARR 489-9416 TAHITAIN 

23 16 416 FIJI, CARL SCARSON 487-4831 FIJI 

24 16 247 HONOLULU, ROCKY SAMPSON 471-7332 HONOLULU 

25 41 169 KONA, FRED/RUBY BARKER 489-3947 
KONA, PANAMA, 

MAKAHA 

If you do not want your picture taken for the 
breeze or the picture wall, tell the photographer  
or sign the sheet when you check in to an event.  


